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THE RIVER OF WATER OF LIFE
For thus says Jehovah: 
Behold, I will stretch over her peace as a river,

And the glory of the nations as an overflowing brook.  
Isaiah 66:12
And he showed me a pure river of water of life, bright as crystal, going forth from the throne of God and of the Lamb. In the midst of her street, and of the river, on this side and on that, was the tree of life, bearing twelve fruits, according to each and every month, rendering its fruit; and the leaves of the tree were for a cure for the nations. 
Revelation 22:1-2

By “the pure river of water of life, bright as crystal” is signified the Divine truth of the Word in abundance, translucent from its spiritual sense, which is in the light of heaven. The Divine truth in abundance is signified by “a river” …because truths are signified by “waters,” of which a river consists… and by “waters of life,” those truths from the Lord through the Word. 
Apocalypse Revealed 932
PASTOR’S NOTES

The river of life: The river of life, flowing out of the Lord’s throne in the holy city, represents truths of the Word in abundance. The light of heaven shines into the sense of the letter revealing the spiritual sense, made clear as crystal by means of the Heavenly Doctrine. Now we can see clearly, for example, what the real meaning of the Book of Revelation is. We can drink freely whenever we read the Word. 
We could easily take it for granted that we can now have a clear understanding of who the Lord God is and what His purpose for us is. But terrible confusion and deliberate falsification plagued the Christian Church, as though the river of life had been dammed up and polluted! We can be grateful that the Lord has opened the way for the river of life to flow again and returned it to its crystal clarity.

This river of abundant truths brings peace, the peace of knowing clearly what the Lord wants us to do, so that we can act according to conscience. When we become confused, we can go straight to the Source, and He will enlighten us, according to the uses of our life. 
Water is one of the most important natural resources, essential to our life. We are blessed to live in Pennsylvania, which has abundant water. We are even more blessed to live near the New Jerusalem, where we can drink from the pure river of the water of life. Let’s make good use of this water, so that our lives may be peaceful and fruitful.

Holy Supper will be offered on June 4 at the morning adult service. Please come to the marriage supper of the Lamb! The next holy supper service will be in the evening on July 30. 
We will celebrate New Church Day on Monday, June 19. Please see “Worship” (below) for details. 
A Woods Service and an Adult Evening Service will take place on the last Sundays of the summer months: June 25, July 30, August 27 and September 24. If it rains, the woods services will be held inside. Directions to the woods: Park at the church, cross the street, and walk down the lane, following the signs. There is also parking in a field at the end of the lane, on the right, for those who prefer not to walk. 

Pastor’s Council met on May 2. Topics discussed included the idea of Sunday School for grades 7-8, the main challenge being to find enough teachers. We will try to avoid political announcements after church. 
Jen McQueen reported on a useful Sunday School conference in BA. One highlight was a new Vineyard website, a great resource for teaching, which they hope to have ready by September. 
Three local women, at the request of Asst. Bishop Buss, took part in a discussion about making the best use of women’s gifts in the church. They were not representing anyone but themselves. They were interested to find out what was being discussed and to offer their thoughts. It seems this topic really needs to be addressed at the local level rather than at the General Church level. One woman said that we, both men and women, are too busy doing uses to get too concerned about this topic. We also agreed that women’s uses are best fulfilled in relation to marriage and the home. We also agreed that today, many domestic uses, such as caring for children, are institutionalized in schools, hospitals and other places where women’s gifts are essential.
The Lord’s Prayer will be the topic of next winter’s study.
Society Meeting: We had an Assistant Principal’s report for the first time, with highlights from the school year. We have about $38,000 to go to meet our budget by June 30. The draft budget for next year looks doable, even though we are now assuming most of the cost of our assistant pastor. We almost have a plan for the upgrade of our sewer, and it looks like we may have the blueprints for the school extension by the beginning of June. Then the builders will work up the actual costs and we’ll see where we are, maybe by mid-summer. The funding for the extension is coming along well. (The committee raised about $1000 at the brunch and flower sale last weekend.) 
Briar Patch is a tongue-in-cheek name for a men’s group. Men of high school age and up talk about things, serious and otherwise, and share stories, for friendship and mutual support. If you wish you can bring something to eat or drink, or a topic you’d like to chew on. Come to Torrey Cooper’s (109 Gun Club Road) on Saturday, June 17, at 7:00 p.m.
WORSHIP

Sunday, June 4, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service with Holy Supper.  Usher/Setup: Anders Smith
Sunday, June 11, 9:00 A.M. Young Child’s Service. Setup: Matt and Daelen Saltzer

10:00 A.M. Family Service. 


Usher/Setup: Thaddeus Glenn
Sunday, June 18, 10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service. Usher/Setup: John Robertson
Monday, June 19, 5:00 P.M. New Church Day Pageant followed by the giving of gifts to the children, and then a bring-your-own picnic and a potluck dessert. Ushers/Setup: Brandon Jungé and Doug Robertson

Sunday, June 25, 10:00 A.M. Family Woods Service. Usher/Setup: Cade Cole

7:00 P.M. Adult Service. Usher/Setup: Sal Tuccio
CLASSES
Tuesday, June 6, 9:30 a.m. Spirits and Men Class. Pages 1-10. Lawson’s office

Tuesday, June 27, 9:30 a.m. Spirits and Men Class. Pages 10-19. Lawson’s office 
JUNE EVENTS
Friday, June 2, ORDER KNCS T-SHIRTS by TODAY (the deadline).
Wednesday, June 7 – and every Wednesday all summer – 9:00 A.M. Church and School Weeding 
Thursday, June 8, 6:30 P.M. KNCS High School Commencement. Light refreshments follow.
Friday, June 9 – Deadline for obtaining a KNCS yearbook (See “Announcements”.)


Last Day of School for Grades 1-12. Arrival – 10:00 A.M.  Dismissal – 12:00 P.M. 

Parents and friends are invited to whole-school chapel at 10:03 A.M. and to watch whole-school capture the flag at 11:30 A.M. 
Sunday, June 11, 11:30 A.M. – 2:00 P.M. Open House after church at the Old School House. (See “Announcements”.)
Friday, June 16, 10:00 A.M. KNCS kitchen. Women above 12th grade invited to prepare June 19 gifts 
Saturday, June 17, Briar Patch is postponed. 
Monday, June 19, 8:00-11:00 A.M. Breakfast at Dan and Erika Brown’s (See “Announcements”.)
Sunday, June 25, 1:00 P.M. Celebration of Life Service for Charlie Dauerty. In New Ringgold (See “Announcements”.)
JULY EVENTS
Tuesday, July 4, 4th of July Celebration. Starting 10:00 A.M. at Steve and Janis King’s (see “Announcements” for details)
CONTRIBUTIONS

Dear New Church Supporters, 
Please consider a gift to help the General Church meet its annual giving goals as our fiscal year wraps up this June. Every donation, large or small, will help us achieve the mission to help people live a heavenly life through the teachings of the Lord God Jesus Christ in His Second Coming. It is a message of hope and love for all who turn to Him in a life of service and sacrifice. Your donation to Kempton and the General Church matters and it makes a difference. 
To donate to the Kempton Society, please send your contribution (made payable to Kempton New Church) to Roger Schrock, Treasurer, at P.O. Box 140, Kempton, PA 19529.  To donate to the General Church, go to www.newchurch.org/donate or send a check (made payable to General Church) to Advancement, P.O. Box 708, Bryn Athyn, PA 19009.
With gratitude, 
Mark Wyncoll
General Church Director of Annual Giving
Mark.wyncoll@newchurch.org 
ANNOUNCEMENTS
Service for Charlie Dauerty: For those of you who know Christel and Charlie, there will be a Celebration of Life for Charlie on Sunday, June 25, at 1:00 P.M., at Bear Crossing, 156 Indian Run Road, New Ringgold, PA 17960. All are welcome. Please convey your plans to attend via email to celebratecvrd@gmail.com or by contacting Christel or Penny. A covered dish contribution is appreciated but not necessary. For directions, please visit http://www.gabrielensemble.org/directions.cfm. Google GPS provides accurate directions.                  


            – Agnès Maurer

Bryn Athyn College Graduates: On May 27, Maia Wyncoll received her AA degree. Janina Smith received a BA in Religion and Dance, and Phoenix Fritch received a BA in Mathematics and Computer Science (cum laude) and the college’s Academic Award for scholarship. Phoenix will now be working for SyncraTec Solutions full time. Janina hopes to teach dance in Kempton. Congratulations and best wishes to these students as they leave the halls of academia.

High School Graduates: Congratulations to the society’s high school seniors who will be receiving their diplomas in the coming week(s). Isabel LaMastra and Lindy Smith are graduating from Kutztown High School, Isabel with a Certificate of Achievement for Culinary Arts from Berks Career and Technology Center, and Lindy with a CNA, also from BCTC. Tess Brown, Ty Brown, and Bennett Buick are receiving diplomas from the Kempton New Church School, and Levi King is receiving one from Susquehanna Valley Home School Association. Well done, all! Blessings be yours with whatever follows this milestone. 
Congratulations to Becca Synnestvedt Smith, former Kemptonite, who recently graduated from Georgetown University’s School of Foreign Service with an M.A. in Arab Studies.
KNCS T-Shirt Fundraiser for the School Expansion: Orders are due TOMORROW! – by Friday, June 2. ACT NOW! We are offering youth and adult sizes in three colors (tropical blue, garnet, and gravel grey).  Design is in white. $10/each. Delivery will be no later than June 26. Order forms are on the office counter and attached here. Make checks payable to Kempton New Church, note T-shirts on the memo line, and leave at the church office. Contact Jen McQueen or Leona Fritch with any questions.

Available Only until Friday, June 9: KNCS yearbooks – at the office counter. $22.00. Make checks payable to Kempton New Church, and please note Yearbook on the memo line. 

Breakfast at Dan and Erika Brown’s!  Everyone is invited to drop in and share breakfast on Monday, June 19. 8:00-11:00 A.M. Call Erika w/ questions. 4042
Briar Patch (men’s group), originally scheduled for Saturday, June 17, is being postponed. 

From the Library: Adults and children alike – please return all library books as soon as possible. Thank you! – The Librarians 
Gift of Love: a CD of songs sung and played by Wellesley Keal and Kathy Schrock. $5 each. Proceeds go to the Wellesley Keal Music Fund for KNCS. Available at the church and school office. 
The Lord on the White Horse Books for Sale after church or at the church and school office. Illustrates Revelation 19:11-16. “And I saw heaven opened, and behold, a white horse,” signifies the spiritual sense of the Word…and the interior understanding of [it]… which is the coming of the Lord” (AR 820). Makes a nice June 19th gift for children. $8 each. Produced in Kempton. Proceeds go to the School Expansion Fund. 
Must Register for Maple Camp by June 10 – and Campers are Needed. June 30-July 6 for teens who have completed grades 9, 10, 11, or 12.  To date there are not enough registrants to justify keeping the campsite reservations, so please act now if you have plans to attend. 
https://maplecamp.com/
https://www.facebook.com/MapleLeafAcademy/
Application forms also on the church bulletin board. 
Lawson’s Pastor’s Report from our May 18 semi-annual society meeting is attached for those who weren’t able to be there. If you would like a paper copy, please let me know. Carla (610-756-6140)
The Old School House (the tentative name for the former Albany Township Elementary School in Kempton, now owned by Kempton New Church Home, Inc.) will hold an informal open house on Sunday, June 11, following church (11:30 A.M. –  2:00 P.M.).  It’s just a stop-in affair with no frills (or coffee).  Come see what an amazing building we are starting with before we begin to rearrange things to make homes for some of our society’s elders.  Plan to be impressed. – Tom Kerr
June 19th Reminder About Children’s Gifts:
1. Please consider making a financial contribution to  Heart and Hand (contact Judy Synnestvedt for this). 
2. 10:00 A.M. on Friday, June 16, in the KNC kitchen. Ladies above high school prepare gifts. 
3. Please inform me of any visitors you know will be here on the 19th, or if your child/children will not be.
4. If there is a gift in your household no longer used by your child, I welcome its return so it can be used again in some fashion. 
Thank you -- Heather (484-860-0973 or sethandheather1@verizon.net)

News from the New Christian Bible Study Project:
Have you ever wished you could read the Word and the Writings side-by-side? Would you like to be able to look up the correspondence of words in the literal sense, as you read? Would you like to be able to see New Church commentary on the internal sense? You can do all that, and much more, on the New Christian Bible Study website. More than 100,000 people visited it last month, and the crowd is growing quickly; Bible readers and spiritual seekers are coming from all over the world. It's one of the most exciting projects in the church today. Look us up at newchristianbiblestudy.org. – Steve David for the New Christian Bible Study Project
Please Join Us to Celebrate the 4th of July. Parade starts at 10:00 a.m. Parade participants should gather in the ski hill parking lot. There will be speeches, entertainment, races, and swimming.  Bring your own picnic for lunch, and don’t forget that potluck dessert to share! And please watch your own children at the pond.             




– Steve and Janis King [Thank you so much, Kings!]
Sunset Organ Vespers at Bryn Athyn Cathedral: Enjoy music inside (played by Schnarr, Martin, Coy, and Lucente), then enjoy the sunset and special lighting outside until 9:30 P.M. June 18 and July 16 at 7:30 P.M.   August 13 and September 17 at 7:00 P.M.
British Academy Summer School. In England. July 16-July 29. New Church camp for teens and young adults. Worship, learning, sports, creative activities, outings to places of interest. Contact Doug Reuter for more information. Doug.reuter@ancss.org
Seeking KNC Middle and High School-Age Volunteers to help run the Kid Games at the Kempton Fair, June 15-17 (Thurs.-Sat.): We need up to eight helpers each night to run up to four games (two helpers per game). 5 P.M. to 9 P.M. Volunteers will get free passes into the fair, popcorn, and gratitude from our community.  (This will be similar to the fun events that we sponsored back at the Kempton Community Center’s 125th Anniversary.) Please sign up on the sheet at the school office counter, or call and ask Mrs. Kerr to put you on the list for the times you are available (610-756-6140). Thank you in advance for your enthusiastic response! John Walker, Kempton Fair Games Committee Chair
And the Needs of the Fair Go On: Volunteers are needed to take money at the gate (age 16 and older), sell food, collect trash ongoingly, help in the animal barn, and clean up at the end of the fair.  Call Tom Kerr (4376). (And don’t forget you’re more than welcome to join the Kempton’s Got Talent show and the Willie Nelson Look-Alike Contest.)
To Get Inspired, Check Out the Kempton Fair Booklets Containing Tons of Information. Available at Albright’s, Wanamakers, Rabert’s, and the church office counter. Includes the complete schedule and how to enter all-ages competitions in livestock, grain, sewing, food (baking, preserves), horticulture, flower arranging, Legos, crafts, vegetables, photography, coloring, art, and much more. Step right up
Work Parties Happening at KCC in preparation for the Kempton Fair: June 3 and 10
WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES
The marriage of good and truth [from which conjugial love descends] may be illustrated by the heat and light that proceed from the sun. From these are all things on the earth, for according to their presence and according to their conjunction, they germinate. And natural heat corresponds to spiritual heat, which is love, and natural light corresponds to spiritual light, which is wisdom.

Conjugial Love 60

*     *     *     *     *
Congratulations and Best Wishes to:

Bob and Sue Robertson

on the 2nd - 66 years

Steve and Denise Hendricks

on the 7th - 42 years

Hugh and Margaret Heinrichs

on the 10th - 56 years

Josh and Shannon Weil

on the 11th - 1 year

Bob and Vera Jungé

on the 12th - 64 years

Ian and Wellesley Keal

on the 12th - 41 years

Josh and Michele Brown

on the 13th - 19 years

Aaron and Anna Asplundh

on the 14th - 20 years

Dale and Gray Glenn

on the 21st - 48 years 

Gale and Emily Smith

on the 24th - 57 years

Jim and Joycelyn Weaber

on the 25th - 1 year

Jesse and Leona Fritch

on the 27th - 19 years

Seth and Heather King

on the 29th - 21 years

Justin and Anndwyn Hendricks 

on the 29th - 9 years

Cairn and Seni King

on the 30th - 10 years
*     *     *     *     *     *     *

Extra Veg at Smith’s This Week is Lettuce and Arugula. Phone and come get some whilst you get the rhubarb you forgot last time. 756-4050
House for Sale at 160 Bailey Road: 5 bedroom, 2 ½ bath farmhouse on 20 acres. If interested, please call Emily Bau-Madsen (215-680-7400).
A BIT MORE
Spring being a tough act to follow, God created June.                             









                                                              – Al Bernstein

Nothing is as easy to make as a promise this winter to do something next summer; this is how commencement speakers are caught.                                                 




                                                                       – Sydney J. Harris

Peonies at Dusk

White peonies blooming along the porch

send out light

while the rest of the yard grows dim.

Outrageous flowers as big as human

heads! They’re staggered

by their own luxuriance: I had

to prop them up with stakes and twine.

The moist air intensifies their scent,

and the moon moves around the barn

to find out what it’s coming from.

In the darkening June evening

I draw a blossom near, and bending close

search it as a woman searches

a loved one’s face. 
                                           – Jane Kenyon 

O the green things growing, the green things growing,

The faint sweet smell of the green things growing!

I should like to live, whether I smile or grieve,

Just to watch the happy life of my green things growing.
                                           – Dinah Maria Mulock Craik
Bamboo Rod

Almost any line

Dropped into the water

If you believe the sun’s hand 

Laid on your back, 

Acknowledge the low comment

Of waves against the stern, 

Regard time as passing

Only above the rod – 

Almost any line, 

Invisible below the wood

Green water, if you wait

As if you had lost everything, 

Will yield a tug in time. 
                              – Janna King

The Poet’s Children
I wish to give my children shoon
Instead of shoes to carry them lightly,
For shoon go safely when paths are long
And travel rightly ever along. 
And shoon don’t kick or stamp away, 
But dance and innocently play.
And shoon are worn with a gossamer shirt,
Nor thrown around, nor clumped with dirt
Nor mismatched when the school bell rings, 
Shoon are heavenly things.
                                                 – Janna King
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